
NCPHC Minutes May 2014 
 
Present:  Leslie Ohlau, Kristi Duncan. Maureen Thomas, Emma Gilbreath, Teri Ray, Donna Hover, 
Heather Weldon, Gwen Rock, Meredith Biasca, Sheila Johnson, Garnet Hilton, Leeann Newlen. 
 
Minutes read and motion to approve made by Meredith and seconded by Kristi. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Current balance as of meeting date.   $16,397.47 
Waiting for packet with checks from May show to arrive to deposit. 
Meredith made a motion to approve treasurers report and Kristi seconded.  Garnet abstained.  
 
Correspondence:  Judges gave a good report on the May show, they had a great time and said our club 
was very easy to work with and the show was ran very efficient.   
 
Old Business:   
Rancho -  The show was a little bit smaller than usual.  Friday show, week before zone 2 show, but we 
had 246 entries and 74 stalls.   
 
Clinic -  Kip clinic was a success, we were limited to 10 riders, but that gave all participants more one on 
one time.  Debbie Stroup did a great job organizing everything.  Thank you to all of our members who 
helped out and came to watch! 
 
New Business: 
Yreka Show committee - Kristi, Teri, Donna, Heather, Leslie.  Anyone is welcome to help. 
Committee will discuss Stall charges, Late fees, Shavings and start revising the show entry. 
 
Jobs for Yreka:  
Gate Person 
Ring Stewards 
Scribes – Meredith 
Post Cards – Donna 
Stall Manager – Heather 
Announcer – Robin Wood 

 Note – Ring steward/gate person need to let judges know when the last horse in the class is on 
the trail course, so they know when to start the new score sheet for the next class.   

 
Thursday Am we will need members there at the fairgrounds to put up stall cards, deliver shavings, 
etc…Possibly Brandi’s group?  Gwen, Donna, Meredith. 
 
Kristi would like to start ordering awards for the Yreka show.  Meredith made a motion and Emma 
seconded that we approve a budget of $1500 for awards for the Yreka show.   
 
Kristi and Leslie will work on the Presidential Club application as it needs to be postmarked by June 1st.  
 
Kristi made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Donna seconded.  

 
 


